
 
 

November 21, 2024 
Sent via Electronic Mail 
Karnig Ohannessian 
Deputy Assistant Secretary 
Department of the Navy 
1000 Navy Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20350 

 
Bradley Bunn 
Vice Director 
Defense Logistics Agency 
8725 John J. Kingman Road 
Fort Belvoir, VA 22060 

Subject: Modification to 2023 Administrative Consent Order between the US EPA, US Navy, and 
Defense Logistics Agency on the Red Hill Bulk Fuel Storage Facility and Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam 

Dear Deputy Assistant Secretary Ohannessian and Vice Director Bunn: 
 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (US EPA) has signed Amendment No. 1 to the 2023 
Administrative Consent Order for Defueling, Closure, and Drinking Water Protection for the Red Hill 
Bulk Fuel Storage Facility and Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam Water System (“the ACO”). The ACO and 
Amendment are agreements between the US EPA, U.S. Department of the Navy, and Defense Logistics 
Agency, collectively referred to as the “parties.” The amendment focuses specifically on the 
Community Outreach and Community Involvement portions of the ACO. Along with the Amendment, 
the parties have agreed to an Initial Community Engagement Plan to implement the revised ACO as 
well as Community Representation Initiative Ground Rules. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me at Miller.Amy@epa.gov or 415-947-4198. 

 

Sincerely, 
AMY MILLER- 
BOWEN 

 

 
Digitally signed by AMY MILLER- 
BOWEN 
Date: 2024.11.21 07:56:38 -08'00' 

 
 

Enclosures (3) 
cc: RADM Steven Barnett, Navy Region Hawaii 

Kathleen Ho, Hawaii Department of Health 

Amy C. Miller-Bowen, Director 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
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